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EDITORIAL 

The last month was a sorrowful time for the village, with 
the loss of four noted residents within a few days of each 
other. Robbie knew them all well, and has written the 
tributes that you will find on p3. 

If this reaches you before the end of October, you still have 
time to send Brian House your completed transportation 
questionnaire from last month’s Kilve News. He needs 
them before Tuesday 1 November so that he can analyse 
them before the next meeting of the crisis contingency 
planning committee. And remember that any suggestions 
for the work of the committee are welcome. 

Jenny 

Contact the Editor on  01278 741663 

e-mail  jakent@btinternet.com 

or text on  07745 805006 

THE ROWDITCH LANE PATH 

As most of you will know, I have been trying for some time 
to arrange for the permissive bridle way from Rowditch 
Lane to Kilve to be opened. 

The landowners signed the legal agreement for this some 
time ago; so we will get the path. But other aspects are 
beyond my control.  I had been told we needed to apply for 
planning permission since the path opens onto a lay-by on 
the A39 at Kilve.  This lay-by was thought to be owned by 
highways; hence the need for planning permission and 
highways approval.  The lay-by is in fact not owned by 
highways, but privately owned, so I am contesting the 
need for planning permission. 

Further updates to follow! 

Greg Glendell 

IMPROVING OUR LANDSCAPE 
Do you have any ideas for projects that would help to 
improve the landscape and amenities of the village? 

The Quantock Hills AONB has funding available for 
community-based projects through the Greater Quantock 
Landscape Development Fund (GQLDF). This is financed 
by EDF with a view to mitigating the impact of the Hinkley 
Point C development. 

Examples of projects which have already been funded in 
the area include pond creation and restoration, planting of 
orchard and woodland trees, and wall restoration. 

If you have any suggestions for projects in Kilve, please let 
the Parish Council know. 

QUANTOCK FOOD BANK UPDATE 

As you can imagine, the demand for the food bank is at an 
all-time high. We’ve done several deliveries over the last 
few months; this is all down to our generous locals who 
donate cash each month or buy goods through the shop to 
pass on. I have just ordered over £800 worth of much 
needed stock which will be delivered by Elizabeth Grigg. 

How it works  Marlene, who runs The Quantock Food 
Bank, emails me with a list of products that are in short 
supply, I buy the stock required at cost price and Elizabeth 
delivers. 

Where does the money come from?  Lots of kind people 
have set up a monthly standing order and donate money 
directly into a Food Bank account run by us; we also have 
lots of lovely cash donations left in the shop. 

How can you support the Food Bank?  The best way is 
cash donations, this way we can buy the precise items they 
are short of; you can donate via bank transfer, standing 
order or by leaving cash in an envelope marked Food Bank 
at Kilve Stores. Or picking up a basket and buying a few 
bits is fantastic too. 

Any extra help or donations in November will be greatly 
appreciated. We like to do a big delivery early in December 
to include Christmas treats and chocolates for the children. 

If you would like more information on how to donate, pop 
into the shop or email mfhirst@hotmail.com. 

A massive thank you from everyone at The Quantock Food 
Bank, Elizabeth Grigg and Matt Hirst. 

mailto:mfhirst@hotmail.com
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KITCHEN &  

BATHROOM FEATURES 

Find us on https://www.facebook.com/kandbfeatures 

SUPPLY & FIT OR 
SUPPLY ONLY 

Kitchens, Bathrooms, En-suites, Plumbing  
Floor & Wall Tiling and Electrics 

 Installation to the highest standard. 
Fully insured & Free Quotations  

Quality, at prices you can afford 
Family business with over 30 years’ experience. 

Home: 01278 651089 
Mobile: 07894 140533 

Email: ridgmentc@yahoo.co.uk 

 

Kilve’s Renowned 

‘Mr VIKTOR’ 
 

Reliable Carpenter  

and Odd Job Man 

No job too small 

 

Call VIKTOR 

ON 07902 327701 

 

DATA CAB TAXIS 

Doniford  Watchet 

4 and 7 seater taxis 

We can also offer Executive Airport Transfers 

 

01984 639141 

WEST QUANTOXHEAD MOTORS 

For all your motoring needs 

SERVICING & M.O.T. 

Cars  Vans  4x4s  Trailers 

TYRES A/C DIAGNOSTICS 

COURTESY CAR 
 

CALL BEN 

for friendly advice & free quotes 

01984 632437 

or 07799 584700 

 

BIDDISCOMBES 

of  BRIDGWATER 
Carpets & Furniture 

Your local Experts 

BEDS  UPHOLSTERY  
FURNITURE 

Quality  Service  Value 

 01278 422364 

www.biddiscombes.co.uk 

Quantock Lodge Pool 

Opening times 2022 

Sunday 10.30 am to 12.30 pm Family swim 

Monday 6.30 to 8.15 pm Lane swim 

Tuesday 7.30 to 10 am Adults and toddlers swim 

Wednesday 7.30 to 10 am Adults and toddlers 

Thursday 7.30 to 10 am Adults and toddlers 

Thursday 6.30 to 8.15 pm Lane swim 

Quantock Leisure Ltd.  

Over Stowey 

01278 733375 

info@quantocklodge.co.uk 

PARKE PLUMBING AND  

HEATING 

Professional & reliable Plumber 

Qualified in oil, gas and LPG 

Boiler servicing, installation and breakdown repairs 

Bathrooms, radiators & system upgrades 

01278 741723 

07860 553704 

parkeph@gmail.com 

http://www.facebook.com/kandbfeatures
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AFFECTIONATELY 

REMEMBERED 
October has been a very sad month in 
the annals of Kilve with the passing of 
four long standing and respected 
members of our community. 

Mac McLeod of Hilltop had been a resident for some 35 
years and over the years had played a very active role in 
village life. A serving member of the Village Hall 
Committee, Mac will be remembered for the weekly 
dancing classes which he and his wife Brenda introduced 
to the village and, of course, for their formation of the 
celebrated Quantock Line Dance Team. 

Ed Heather, also of Hilltop, was a great supporter of many 
village activities and in so doing supported his wife Claire 
in the many roles she undertakes in our village. Ed was a 
great cyclist in his younger days and will be remembered 
for his infectious personality. If one was fortunate to be in 
his company, for example, sat next to him at the monthly 
gentlemen’s lunch, one could be assured of a most 
enjoyable time. 

Joy Brown of Hunts Lane was a renowned artist. As well as 
a dab hand at making beautiful pottery, her paintings won 
praise over a wide area of the West Country and many a 
budding artist in Kilve, Holford and the surrounding area 
will have enjoyed her great knowledge and the tuition 
which she so readily gave to those who attended her art 
classes. 

Phyllis Lemon of Sea Lane had lived in Kilve for most of 
her life and, having celebrated her 99th birthday back in 
June, she was Kilve’s oldest resident. What an innings by a 
truly remarkable lady! Phyllis would be one of the very first 
to support any activity in the village and in her time she 
was a stalwart member of the Women's Institute, the 
Mothers’ Union and St. Mary’s church. 

On behalf of all the village we extend to all four families 
our heartfelt sympathy at this time. 

I know too that they in turn would like to thank all their 
neighbours and friends for their messages of condolence 
and support at this time, not least to Rev. Pam Cuff who 
has worked so hard in administering pastoral care. 

Robbie 

CHRISTMAS GREETINGS 
Continuing the practice of recent years, next month’s issue 
will provide you with a chance to send Christmas greetings 
to friends within the village and at the same time support a 
local charity.  

The greetings will come under a general heading: 

‘To all our friends in Kilve, Holford and East Quantoxhead  

Best wishes for Christmas 

and a Peaceful and Happy New Year’ 

Underneath this heading will be individual boxes such as 
this example: 

If you would like to include a greeting, please let me have 
your first name(s) together with your house name. You can 
give it to me directly or leave it at the shop in an envelope 
marked For the attention of Jenny (Christmas Greetings). 

In return for this service we would be grateful if you would 
kindly consider including in the envelope a donation to the  
Somerset branch for young people with dementia. Thank 
you. 

PLEASE NOTE 

I must have your details and envelope by 

18 November. 

 

JOHN and SHEILA 

 

Rose Cottage 

An exhibition of Joy Brown’s paintings and pottery is 

being held in  

Holford Village Hall 

On Sunday 30 October 

10 am until 4pm. 

Items will be available to purchase and there will be an 

opportunity to choose items in return for a donation, 

with all the proceeds being given to charity. 

Tea, coffee and cake will be available. 

Goodbye to Ed Heather 

 
We gave Ed a wonderful send off on 13 October.  Thank 
you to everyone who sent good wishes, or joined me and 
my family in Sedgemoor Crematorium and our village 
hall.  We heard a eulogy from Giles, one of Ed’s stepsons, 
sleeves rolled up to show he meant it, and an Ode to Ed, 
written and read by our friend Chris.  So much admiration 
and affection for Ed, who deserved it, I know. 

Claire Heather. 

COFFEE MORNING 
 

Saturday  19  November 

10am — 12 noon 

Café/Bric-a-brac/Books 
 

East Quantoxhead Village Hall 
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CHRIS GREEN MOWERS 

Specialising in repairs and servicing of lawn mowers and other  

garden machinery. 

Suppliers of spares and new machines 

A collection and delivery service available 

07714 281188 

Email chrisgreenmowers@hotmail.co.uk 

Wibble Farm, West Quantoxhead 

WOODLOUSE 

CONSERVATION 
Recognised specialists in  

Lime Rendering 

Lime Plastering 

Building Restoration 

and Conservation Projects 

 

01984 629131     07788 810576 

www.woodlouseconservation.co.uk 

EXMOOR PLUMBING 

Reliable plumber 

No job too small 

 

01984 639629 

07970 632114 

 

Radiators   Cylinders   Tanks   Ball valves 

Bathroom suites   Taps   Washers   Showers 

Soil pipes   Waste pipes   Gutters 

Drain clearance 

PLUMBING WORK COVERED 

Kelvin Henson 

Painter and Decorator 

 

Internal and External 

Old, new and business premises 

Property Maintenance 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE 

 

01278 732949     07817 641645 

Pardlestone Farm 
We would love to welcome your 
friends and family to Pardlestone 
Farm in Kilve where we offer bed and 
breakfast and a self-catering cottage – 
within walking distance of The Hood! 

www.pardlestonefarm.co.uk 

Please book online or call Mark or Ann on  
01278 256629, 07721 763993 or email  

enquiries@pardlestonefarm.co.uk 

Pardlestone Farm, Pardlestone Lane, Kilve TA5 1SQ 

RUSSELL  H  BRYANT 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE  & REPAIR 

TO DOMESTIC, AGRICULTURAL & 

EQUINE PROPERTIES 

Inc. PLUMBING REPAIRS ROOFING AND  

PLASTERING 

EST 1988 

L.C.G.I. & A.C.I.O.B. QUALIFIED 

FREE NO OBLIGATION QUOTES 

 

01278 741054     07787 371741 
email  russellhbryant@yahoo.co.uk 

Williton Pet & Equine 
Unit 11, Roughmoor Enterprise Centre 

Williton TA4 4AT 

01984 631508 
www.willitonpetcare.com 

Pet * Smallholder * Equestrian 

Clothing for Horse & Rider 
 

Local Delivery Available 

Purple Horse 
07760 758 626 

Embroidery, Rug Cleaning &  
Repairs 

sales@purplehorse.org 

*Personalised Embroidery* 

(Teamwear - Workwear - Equestrian) 

*Professional Rug Laundry and Repairs Service* 

*Free Collections Available*  

*Drop off at Williton Pet & Equine* 

http://www.pardlestonefarm.co.uk
mailto:enquiries@pardlestonefarm.co.uk
http://www.willitonpetcare.com
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The next meal for the Ladies Who Lunch (LWL) is 
Thursday 24 November, at 12 noon for 12.30pm at the 
Hood Arms. A great menu is lined up again! 

If you would like to join us, just contact me. I send out the 
menu each month for you to choose and pre-order your 
lunch. 

Kelly (741149) 

Kelly78stone@hotmail.co.uk 

VILLAGE AGENT NEWS 

Staying warm and well this winter 

This year, more than ever, many people will be extremely 
concerned about the rise in fuel costs and the coming winter 
months. Please do get in touch if you are struggling with fuel 
costs — we want everyone to be warm and well this winter! 
Alternatively, you can contact the Centre for Sustainable 
Energy and their Home Energy team on 0800 082 2234. They 
are on hand to deal with fuel debt, help find cheaper fuel, 
provide aid in switching suppliers and much more. 

Are you are over 60, or do you rely on electricity for medical or 
mobility reasons or have a hearing or visual impairment or a 
long-term health condition? Sign up for the priority services 
register here: https://www.nationalgrid.co.uk/customers-and-
community/priority-services/priority-services-register. There 
is advice on the website for registering with your other utilities 
too such as water and gas.  

Hundreds of older people in Somerset are forced to choose 
between heating and eating every winter. Village & 
Community Agents can help with keeping warm by 
distributing Surviving Winter grants to those most in need. 
Funding comeS from people who are financially able donating 
their winter fuel payment to SCF — if you are able to do this 
please visit: https://www.somersetcf.org.uk/special-projects/
surviving-winter  

Crisis Fund Appeal 

The CCS Crisis Fund is distributed by our Village and 
Community Agents to help people in crisis situations. A small 
grant can make a huge difference in a person's life — and we 
need your help now more than ever! 

Some recent examples of where the Crisis Fund has helped: 

• supporting a family with funeral costs after their teenage 
son died in a road accident 

• buying children's clothes for a family who had recently lost 
Dad to cancer 

• buying half a tank of oil for a lady with a chronic health 
condition who was struggling to heat her home 

• buying a washing machine for a carer who was struggling 
to keep up with washing demands 

• buying food and drink for a client who had been struggling 
to get shopping during the lockdown. The Agent went 
shopping for the client to ensure she could eat and drink 
until the food bank was open 

We are asking YOU to get involved any way you can with 
sponsored runs, bake sales, walks — setting yourself any kind 
of #CrisisFundChallenge — or by simply and very kindly 
donating! Text WESTSOMERSET to 70460 to donate £10 or 
visit  https://localgiving.org/charity/somersetcrisisfund/
project/westsomersetcrisisfund/ 

For a free confidential chat you can ring your local Village 
Agents: 

 Izzy Silvester on 07931 018045   izzy@somersetrcc.org.uk 

 Di Weston on 07563 723884   dianew@somersetrcc.org.uk 

Izzy Silvester 

KILVE CURRY NIGHT 
 

 

 

By courtesy of, and supplied by 

Kilve’s own 

SPICE BOYS! 
(Pat Hayward, Barry Jordan. Graham Keating,  

Dave Lindley, David Tansley, Neil Wellum) 

At Kilve Village Hall 

Friday 11 November  6—8pm 

Eat in or take away     Bar available! 

Tickets £6.00 each, purchased on the door 

TAI CHI AT KILVE VILLAGE HALL 

Hi, my name is Bev Fernandes. I live in 
Taunton and have been a teacher of Tai 
Chi for over 14 years and a practitioner 
for over 23. I was invited to come to 
Kilve to deliver a free taster session 
back in 2016 and the class was born! 

Along with plenty of laughter, my class 
provides a relaxing and friendly way to 
learn Tai Chi and it is a joy to watch all 
my students learn and progress 
through my teaching and 
encouragement. 

We meet at the Village Hall on 
Mondays, from 11 am until 12 noon, 
during term time. If you fancy learning 

something a little bit different, then come and join us — 
the first class is a free taster. Contact me on 
bev.taichi1@btinternet.com for more information. 

mailto:Kelly78stone@hotmail.co.uk
https://www.nationalgrid.co.uk/customers-and-community/priority-services/priority-services-register
https://www.nationalgrid.co.uk/customers-and-community/priority-services/priority-services-register
https://www.somersetcf.org.uk/special-projects/surviving-winter
https://www.somersetcf.org.uk/special-projects/surviving-winter
https://localgiving.org/charity/somersetcrisisfund/project/westsomersetcrisisfund/
https://localgiving.org/charity/somersetcrisisfund/project/westsomersetcrisisfund/
mailto:bev.taichi1@btinternet.com
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Kilve Stores and Post Office 
01278 741214 

www.kilvestores.co.uk 

mfhirst@hotmail.com 

Free, local home delivery service 

Fresh bakery bread delivered daily 

Fruit & veg 

Over 65 different wines in stock 

Flo Gas stockist 

Logs & kindling 

Compost available all year 

Special wine & beer offers 

Brazier Smokeless Coal Stockist 

MONTHLY PREMIER SPECIAL OFFERS  
and MEGA DEALS 

POST OFFICE – PAY POINT 

NATIONAL LOTTERY 

Newspaper deliveries to Holford & Hill Top 

KILVE STORES OFFICIAL STOCKIST 

Pop into Kilve Stores to view our range of Frenchic 
Furniture Paint. 

We stock a wide range of paints from the Original 
Artisan Range, the Lazy Range, and the Al Fresco 
Range along with all the sundry items you need 

including a variety of waxes, finishing coat, 
Freshneen brushes, stencils, sugar soap and lots 

more! 

Pop in and have a look  
and join the Frenchic Craze! 

Contact us on 01278 741214 or 07766 018847 

Facebook:  Kilve Stores and Post Office 

W.W.REFURBISHING 

 
TILING  

SKIMMING  

PAINTING 

Call WALDI 

on  07837 918337 

THE HOOD ARMS, KILVE  
 

Opening Times 
 

BAR 

Tuesday to Saturday: 

12 noon to 3 pm    6pm till close 

Sunday: 12 noon to 3pm 
 

FOOD SERVICE 

(Reservations recommended) 

Tuesday to Saturday: 

12 noon to 2pm    6pm to 9pm 

Sunday: 12 noon to 3pm 
 

Closed Mondays 
 

01278 741114 

www.thehoodarms.co.uk 

M H KELLAWAY 

Chimney Sweep 

Aga & Rayburn Servicing 

Wood burners serviced and installed 

01278 741572 

http://www.kilvestores.co.uk
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NEIL COBB 

GENERAL BUILDER 

EXTENSIONS 

BATHROOMS 

ROOFING 

KITCHENS 

BRICKWORK 

STONE WORK 

FREE ESTIMATES 

01278 425740     07753620961 

CHANTRY TEA GARDENS 

Near Kilve Beach 

Morning Coffee, Lunches,  
Afternoon Teas, Home-made Cakes 

and Ice Creams 

Nick and Jacqui Dawe 

01278 741457 

chantry_cottage@hotmail.com 

FESTIVE MUSIC  

with the  

WESTON AREA ROCK CHOIR 

East Quantoxhead Village Hall 

SUNDAY 27 NOVEMBER  1.45pm 

Tickets £5.00 inc. refreshments  

Tel  01278 741629/741173 for details 

KILVE STORES NEWS 
We thought we would do a follow up to last month’s article 
in Kilve News, which explained how the current climate 
affects a small village shop: electricity prices, inflation, 
delivery costs by suppliers and reduced profit margins etc. 

The article has become a hot topic of conversation. A lot of 
customers were surprised by the delivery fees we must pay, 
and minimum spends with most suppliers. Since the 
article, we have noticed more people coming into the shop 
and spending more — we’re really grateful. 

Also, credit & debit card costs. We would like to encourage 
our local customers to use cash if convenient for two 
reasons. Firstly, we can bank cash for free through the Post 
Office, which saves us on our card processing fees, and 
secondly, to keep the Post Office in the shop we must 
generate a certain amount of revenue from Post Office 
transactions each year. If you withdraw cash from the Post 
Office to spend in the shop, it helps both areas!! Win, win. 

While we appreciate and are sincerely thankful to everyone 
who supports the shop by picking up a basket, we are once 
again reaching out to the people who don’t visit us as often 
as perhaps they could, or customers who only pick up a 
paper. Any shopping you do with us really could make the 
difference this winter. 

If there are items we don’t stock in the shop that you 
would buy, please let us know, we’re always happy to try 
and source new products. 

Remember the Post Office services: cash and cheque 
deposits, cash withdrawals, bill paying, electric key meter 
charging, most parcel and letter posting and home 
shopping returns. 

We also have a good selection of fresh meat which arrives 
Wednesdays and Fridays, a lot of which is price marked ‘2 
for £7.00’. We still have compost in stock, smokeless coal, 
Flo Gas, monthly special offers and promotions, Mega 
Deals etc. Rest assured that we’re working hard behind the 
scenes to find cheaper suppliers and negotiate costs to 
secure the shop’s short- and long-term future for hopefully 
years to come. 

Changing the subject, Kilve Stores Christmas Tree. We 
have been saving all year for our Christmas Tree as always 
but were concerned about all the other costs involved with 
the tree night etc.  Luckily, when I had to replace our lights 
a few years ago, I purchased LED lights, so even though 
they will be on for approximately 500 hours over the 
festive period this should not be too much of an extra 
expense. So we have decided to carry out our annual 
Christmas Lighting Up Night as usual; the tree will provide 
seasonal cheer and light up the village throughout 
December into the New Year. 

We plan to switch the lights on, Friday 2 December. More 
information will be in the shop closer to the time. 

Once again, thanks for reading our write up and thanks to 
everyone who supports us and the shop. 

Matt Hirst 
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ALAN MANCHIP 

NICEIC Approved Electrical Contractor 

Domestic  Commercial  Industrial  Agricultural  

Part P Domestic Installer  Inspecting and Testing 

Portable appliance testing 

REFRIGERATION and AIR CONDITIONING 

Design    Supply    Install    Maintain 

24 HOUR EMERGENCY CALL OUT 

01278 733536 

Inwood farm Nether Stowey 

E mail office@alanmanchip.co.uk 

LAKESIDE CARPENTRY 

Custom  ~  Design  ~  Build 

MYLES JONES 

07503 312961 

lakesidecarpentry@hotmail.com 

ALL ASPECTS OF CARPENTRY & JOINERY 

KITCHENS 

FITTED WARDROBES 

WINDOWS & DOORS 

RENOVATIONS & RESTORATION 

ROBIN PARKER 

TREE SERVICES 

All aspects of tree work undertaken 

Felling, dismantling, pruning 

Woodland maintenance 

Garden maintenance 

Hedge trimming 

Logs and firewood for sale 

01984 568047 

Ladies, Gents & Children 

 Modern & Friendly Environment 

Gift Vouchers Available  

Full Disabled Access 

 East Street Cannington TA5 2HJ  

 01278 651251 

www.browns-hairandbeauty.co.uk 

CHIROPODIST 

Grace Brown 

M Inst CH P Reg no. Ch23926 

FREE CONSULTATIONS 
Nail Cutting & Filing. Hard skin & Thickened Nails 

Corn & Callus Removal. Ingrowing Toe Nails 
Diabetic Foot Care Advice. General Foot Health 

Full Disabled Access 

East Street Cannington TA5 2HJ 

01278 651251 

www.browns-hairandbeauty.co.uk 

Andy Reeves 

General Handyman 

I work by the hour or by estimates.  I have over 16 years 
experience since retiring from my full time work.  I have 

personal liability insurance and a Henry vacuum to clear up 
after myself. 

07971 874839 

andrewree@gmail.com 

http://www.browns-hairandbeauty.co.uk
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VILLAGE HALL NEWS 

The cheese and wine evening on 14 October seemed to be a 
great success — thank you to all who came. The level of 
interest in the Village Calendar was very encouraging: over 
50 photos submitted and over 50 votes made. Thank you to 
all those involved, especially our village photographers! 

We are still finalising the photos, so you’ll need to wait 
until next month to find out the photographers who made 
it into the calendar — by which time we hope it will be out 
on sale. An order form is on the back page. Otherwise look 
out for them at Village Hall events and in Kilve Stores, or 
use the contact below. 

We are still looking into getting some better signage for 
the hall to raise awareness of its existence and events that 
are happening there. Is there anyone in the village with 
graphic design experience and time who might help with 
the design side? Contact Sarah Hayward on 
kvh@hayward.uk.net   Many thanks! 

100 Club 

The winners for September were: 

Sheila Collins 

David Tansley 

If you would like to join the club please contact us — the 
more members the bigger the prize and the funds raised! 

Future events 

Saturday 29 October  10:30am   Coffee Morning (Coffee 
and Cake) Calendars may be on sale — with a following 
wind! 

Friday 11 November  6—8pm   Kilve Curry night – Eat-in 
or Take-away £6. No advance tickets (this is different from 
what we have previously said), first come first served. Bar 
will be open. Calendars will be on sale. 

Saturday 26 November  10:30am   Coffee Morning 
(Coffee and Cake) 

Looking ahead to next year: 

February Friday — 7pm Date still tbc  Sweethearts 
Evening — Song and supper  Details to follow. 

Friday 3 March   Rwkus — live music   Rwkus are a 
“contemporary jazz band from Bristol, influenced by 
various forms of jazz, hip hop, afrobeat, latin and 
electronic music” (according to their website). 

Watch this space for Christmas bingo (date still tbc), quiz 
nights – and if you have any ideas or requests, please let us 
know. 

For more information and tickets etc. contact: Claire 
(01278 741654), or kvh@hayward.uk.net  

To book the hall: kvhbookings@gmail.com (forms are 
here: https://kilvevillage.uk/about-kilve/village-hall/) 

 

GENTLEMEN’S LUNCH 

The next gentlemen’s lunch is on  

Tuesday 8 November at The Hood,  
at 12.30 for 1.00pm 

To book, please contact Arthur on 01278 
741429 or Art_1948@yahoo.co.uk 

HOLFORD GARDENERS GROUP 

Tuesday 15 November 

7.15pm  AGM 

7.30pm  English Coastal Path’ 

A talk by Isobel Pring, ECP Officer SCC 

 

Holford and District Village Hall 

Members £1.00 Visitors £2.00 

All Welcome 

READING GROUP 
We reviewed two books at the 
last meeting of the Group. The 
first was Miriam Margolyes’ 
autobiography, which promoted 
a hilarious discussion, despite 
the book being described as 
tedious. The book could have 
been greatly shortened, as it 
contained much repetition, but also some very interesting 
information about the author’s life as a Jewish lesbian 
educated in the 50’s and 60’s. As she studied English at 
Cambridge it was, as would be expected, a beautifully 
written piece of work. Overall not for the faint-hearted! 

The second book was more in our comfort zone, The Silent 
Patient, written by Alex Michaelides. This was a thriller 
with the main subject serving a sentence for murder in a 
mental hospital. She had not spoken a word since the 
event and the narrator took her on as his challenge. It was 
a thriller with a difference and a good choice for a Group 
read. 

Sue Hares 

mailto:kvh@hayward.uk.net
mailto:kvh@hayward.uk.net
mailto:kvhbookings@gmail.com
https://kilvevillage.uk/about-kilve/village-hall/
mailto:Art_1948@yahoo.co.uk
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DIARY DATES 

Sat 29 October   10.30am   Coffee Morning (Coffee and 
Cake), KVH 

Mon 31 October   7pm   Halloween walk round village 

Tues 8 November   12.30 for 1.00pm   Gentlemen’s lunch, 
Hood Arms 

Fri 11 November   6—8pm   Curry night — Eat-in  
or take-away, £6 on the door, KVH 

Tues 15 November   7.15pm   Holford Gardeners Group, 
Holford VH 

Sat 19 November   10am—12 noon   Coffee Morning, 
EQVH 

Thurs 24 November   12 for 12.30pm   Ladies Who Lunch, 
Hood Arms 

Sat 26 November   10.30am   Coffee Morning 
(Coffee and Cake), KVH 

Sun 27 November   1.45pm   Festive music with the 

Weston Area Rock Choir, £5, EQVH 

OUR NEXT ISSUE 

Our next issue will be for December and 
January. 

Please send contributions 
to the Editor (contact 
details below) or the 
Village Stores (marked 
Kilve News). 

Please note: 

NO LATER THAN 18 NOVEMBER 

If you have reports, adverts or contributions 
ready before the deadline please let us have 
them as soon as possible. It really does help 
having them well in advance of the 18th. 

Contact the Editor on  01278 741663 

e-mail  jakent@btinternet.com 

or text on  07745 805006 

Kilve Village Calendar 2023 Order form  
Please complete the details below and hand to a KVH committee member or put in Village Hall post-box (probably not 
with cash) with your payment if possible, or pay by BACS — details below 

Name: ……………………………………………………….. 

Address: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 

Contact Number/ Email: ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

Number of copies required: ………………………….  @£10 each   Total Cost: £…………………………... 

BACS details: Kilve Village Hall   60-03-27   53248198  (Natwest),  use reference  Calendar 

Order received by (KVH committee member to complete): 

Signed: ……………………………………………………...Date: ……………………………………….. 

Paid: Cash/ Cheque/ BACS 

Its nearly that time again & preparations are being made 
for the ladies & gents’ Christmas lunch! 

As always, it will be held at our wonderful Hood Arms on 
Tuesday 13 December at 12.30 for 1.00pm. 

Please could you let either Kelly or Arthur know if you 
would like to join us for some delicious food and lots of 
laughs!! 

Kelly                                                                                 Arthur 

741149                                                                               741429 

Kelly78stone@hotmail.co.uk             Art_1948@yahoo.co.uk 

Nick and Nicky Thorne’s coffee morning in aid of 
Macmillan Cancer Support raised an amazing £535 for the 
charity, thanks to the kindness and generosity of 
everyone who attended. And we got to see their amazing 
new house as well! 

mailto:Kelly78stone@hotmail.co.uk

